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PORTSMOUTH BAPTIST ASSOCIATION 
 

1030 City Park Avenue 
Portsmouth, VA 23701 

Tel: 757-488-1162 
Office Phone Hours:  M-TH 10-2 

E-mail: 

portsmouthbaptistassociation@gmail.com 
 

 

 

MISSIONARY GLEANINGS 

FOREIGN MISSIONS ON OUR DOORSTEPS 

In the mid-1930’s at Virginia Beach the SBC launched “Bold Mission Thrust” to double the number of missionaries on 

home and foreign soil.  The Old Home Mission Board of the SBC introduced a special long-range associational planning 

process dubbed “Metro Thrust.”  One of the pilot projects selected was Portsmouth Baptist Association where Dr. Ector 

Hamrick was Director of Missions.  By the early 90’s a Seafarer Ministry was begun patterned after the one in Peninsula 

Baptist Association. Now PBA’s Tidewater Transportation Ministries Seafarer Program is the only one in the 

Commonwealth of Virginia ran by Baptists.  During this 25 year plus period many elements have changed, but one 

opportunity remains---touching lives with the compassion of Christ.  It is a team effort.  Ladies from Piedmont Churches 

provide candy, PBA WMU provides hats and scarves.  Calvary Baptist Church provides an office and access to a van.  

Three Team Leaders have their TWIC ID and can take ship visitors through security.  Other volunteers visit the crews on 

the ships.     

What limits the ministry? 

 Need more TWIC Credentialed Visitors 

  Need more First Time Ship Visitors 

 Need More van drivers to take crews places 

 Need more prayer and awareness in churches 

 

CHURCH VISITATION SHIFT 

For the past 8 years I have visited PBA Churches starting in January.  Usually I started with Churches that were having 

challenges or who were not well connected to PBA.  This year I have had a change of thought.  I am taking my wife and 

starting to visit the churches most faithful to the PBA.  We have visited 4 thus far.  I do not wish to speak at the church 

service, but to bring a brief word of thanks.  Please remember our North American Missions emphasis in March.  Please 

work as hard for it as we do for International Missions. 

MARCH MINISTERS CONFERENCE 

The PBA Ministers Conference is scheduled at 12:30 p.m. on March  11
th
  

at Dennis’s Spaghetti & Steak House. (3356 Western Branch Blvd) 

 

Dr. John Carpenter, Associational Missionary 
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North 
American 
Missions 

Prayer Brunch 
 
 

 
 

 

Saturday, March 
2nd    

 9:30 AM 
Jackson Memorial 

Baptist Church 
4316 Bruce Rd., Chesapeake 

 

Speaker: Suheir Diyab 
Works with Refugees in 

Hampton Roads Area 
 

Cost $6.00 
Reservations Due by Tuesday, 

Feb. 26th 
Church Contact Persons Call 
Brenda Smith (477-0859) or  
Sallie Thompson (679-9391) 

 

PRAISE  

 PRAYER  
PROMISE 

 

 
 

Presented by 
The Virginia Baptist Women’s 

Chorale 
Dr. Carol W. Hill, Director 

 
Saturday, March 9, 2019, 6:00 

p.m. 
CALVARY BAPTIST CHURCH 

2117 London Blvd. 
Portsmouth, VA  23704 

(757) 399-1050 
 

 

The Virginia Baptist Women’s 

Chorale is currently celebrating 
its 43rd concert season of 
presenting inspiring concerts of 
sacred music in churches and 

other venues.  The Chorale is 
composed of musically trained 
women who are active 
participants in a Virginia 

Baptist music ministry. 
 



 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Baptist Collegiate Ministry 

The Baptist Collegiate Ministries at Old 

Dominion University has had a great start to this 

semester!  

To give you a small snap shot of all the exciting 

things our ministry is up to, Thursday, February 

7th began with all of ODU’s campus ministers 

coming together for our monthly chaplain 

meeting where we seek to promote spirituality 

on campus. That afternoon, we kicked off our 

weekly midday prayer in our new chapel space. 

BCM student leaders also created origami 

bookmarks for their peers to build connections 

with those who may not otherwise come through 

our doors. That evening was capped with a joint 

worship night in partnership with a local campus 

choir; nearly 100 people were in attendance!  

Our hope is that this exciting growth will 

continue throughout the semester. Please pray 

for our students as they approach the test season 

of their semester. Pray also that our ministry 

leadership continues to walk in the guidance of 

the Holy Spirit. We value your prayers! 

- Caitlin Brown 

Campus Minister 

Baptist Collegiate Ministry @ ODU 

 

Emily Green Shores 
March Happenings at Emily 

Green Shores 
Friday March 8

th
 west park bingo @6pm 

 

Monday March 11
th

 birthday celebration @6pm 

 

Monday March 11
th

 &25
th

 Manicures in the living 

room @1pm 

 

Friday March 8
th

&22
nd

 @ 10am Piano w/ Tom 

Mcteer 

 

Every Friday Join us in the Livingroom 1pm for 

Ice Cream 

 
 

PBA WMU Officers, 
Church WMU & Missions 

Leaders 
Mark Your Calendars: 
WMU Leadership Team 

Meeting 
Saturday, April 6th, 

 10:00 AM 

Union Bethel Baptist 
Church 

 



 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Going “Wild” for Jesus 

 
 

This Photo by Unknown Author  
Join Us for Amazing 

Encounters with 

Jesus on  

Virginia’s Eastern 

Shore 

July 7 - 13, 2019 

$375/Person 

  See your Church’s WMU 
Director/Church Missions 
Leaders/Church Office for 

Applications/Information 
Sheets 

Applications/Paperwork & 
Deposits Due May 1st 

 
Contact Brenda & Mike 

Smith (477-0739 or 477-
0859)  

or email 

mike.brenda.smith@att.net 
for more Information 

 
 

WMUV Week at Standing Rock Indian 

Reservation, North and South Dakota 

Leaders: Laura Davis, Cathy Banton 

July 21-26, 2019 
(Does not include travel days) 

 
Mission  
To work alongside Pastor Boots Marsh, building loving relationships 
with our Native American friends in the name of Christ; working 
hand in hand and heart to heart to bring hope to Native Americans 
living on the Standing Rock Indian Reservation.  
Ministry Partner: Tipi Wakan Church  
Volunteers Needed: Women, Men, Youth, Families  
What kind of volunteers are we looking for?  
All volunteers need to be collaborative and flexible with a focus on 
building relationships with Native American community members, 
ǎƘŀǊƛƴƎ /ƘǊƛǎǘΩǎ ƭƻǾŜ ǘƘǊƻǳƎƘ ŘŜŜŘ ŀƴŘ ǿƻǊŘΦ  
Volunteers to help or lead in the following areas:  
Cooking, Crafts for children, Crafts/skill building for adults including 
sewing and non-sewing projects, Bible storying, Recreation, Nurses 
to distribute health information, check blood pressure and blood 
sugar, Photography/media  
Each site will determine projects/activities based on the giftedness 
and skill set of the team  
Approximate Costs Payment Schedule:  
$10 Registration Fee (non-refundable)  
$115 Ministry Fee- Covers lunch and dinner  
at the worksite Monday-Friday  
$125 Total by May 1, 2019 
Team members are responsible for other costs (approximate) listed 
below:  
$600-700 Travel (Flight round trip or driving; car rental on the Rez)  
$80-120 per night, per room lodging (2-4 people staying in one 
room would split the cost)  
$1.18 per day Travel Insurance (Recommended)  
Each team is responsible for collecting and transporting supplies 
needed for the site beyond cooking supplies.  
Monies for souvenir shopping, eating out if desired, and other 
miscellaneous expenses  
Preparation Requirements  
o A commitment to prayer and preparation  

o Complete WMUV Mission Engagement App. due to Wakpala Site 
Leaders : Mike & Brenda Smith prior to May 1, 2019  

o Register at wmuv.org and attend All Volunteers Meeting –May 
11, 2019, 1-4 pm at Virginia Baptist Resource Center, Richmond, VA  

o If this is your first time going: Register at wmuv.org and attend 
New Volunteer Training on February 23, 2019, 9am-Noon OR May 
11, 2019 9:00 AM – 12:00 Noon. Both trainings are located at the 
Virginia Baptist Resource Center, Richmond, VA  

o Attend team meetings scheduled by your site team leader  
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CHURCH RECEIPTS 
  

CHURCH  JANUARY   FEBRUARY            YTD 

CALVARY  $ 100.00  $      0.00 $      100.00 

CHURCHLAND $     0.00  $      0.00 $          0.00 

“THE LAND”       $     0.00  $      0.00 $          0.00 

COLLINSWOOD $   25.00  $    25.00 $        50.00 

COURT STREET $     0.00  $      0.00 $          0.00 

CRADOCK  $     0.00  $  300.00 $      300.00 

EAST END  $ 200.00  $      0.00 $      200.00 

GROVE PARK  $ 962.00  $      0.00 $      962.00 

HIGHLAND  $ 135.00  $  135.00 $      270.00 

HORIZON  $ 100.00  $      0.00 $      100.00 

JACKSON MEMORIAL $1,500.00 $      0.00 $   1,500.00 

NORTHWEST  $     0.00  $       0.00 $          0.00 

PINECREST  $     0.00  $       0.00 $          0.00 

PORT NORFOLK $ 601.11  $   299.61 $      900.72 

RIVER SHORE  $ 100.00  $   100.00 $      200.00 

TAYLOR ROAD $     0.00  $       0.00 $          0.00 

UNION BETHEL $     0.00  $       0.00 $          0.00 

WEST NORFOLK $     0.00  $       0.00 $          0.00 

WESTHAVEN  $ 500.00  $       0.00 $      500.00 

   $4,223.11 $ 859.61                $   5,282.72 

***TOTALS CURRENT THROUGH 2/20/19 

 

BUDGET REQUIRED PER MONTH $3,481.58  

PERCENTAGE RECEIVED 121.30 % JANUARY 

PERCENTAGE RECEIVED 24.69% FEBRUARY 

2019 BUDGET $41,779.00 *Approved 10/23/18 

PERCENTAGE RECEIVED 12.17%  

The Churches listed ABOVE have qualified for Active Membership with 

full benefits of being a member from their 2018 contributions and 

participation.    

The following churches have been moved to inactive status to reflect the 

changes stated in the new membership policy:  

BRENT-LOX, DEEP CREEK, FIRST BAPTIST DENDRON, OLIVE 

BRANCH, SAINT TIMOTHY, TRUEWORD CHRISTIAN, VICTORY 

BLVD 

 
  

CALENDAR 
 

 

2 9:30AM-NORTH AMERICAN 

 MISSIONS PRAYER 

 BREAKFAST@JACKSON 

 MEMORIAL BAPTIST CHURCH 

11 12:30PM-PBA MINISTERS 

 CONFERENCE@DENNIS’S  

 SPAGHETTI AND STEAK HOUSE 

 

6 10AM-PBA WMU LEADERSHIP

 TEAM MTG@UNION BETHEL BC 

8 12:30PM-PBA MINISTERS 

 CONFERENCE@DENNIS’S  

 SPAGHETTI AND STEAK HOUSE 

16 7PM-EXECUTIVE COUNCIL MTG

 @GROVE PARK BC 

21 EASTER SUNDAY 

23 PBA SPRING CELEBRATION 

PBA SPRING CELEBRATION 
Our PBA Spring Celebration will be held on Tuesday 

April 23, 2019 at 6:45 p.m. 

  Our speaker will be Rev. Melvin Jiggetts,  

Pastor of Churchland North and our theme "The 

Blessing" is taken from Proverbs 10:22.  Meeting place 

and other information will be available soon.  

 Please mark your calendars and plan to join us for an 

evening of inspiration.   


